










           
 
  December 2021
Welcome to the December edition of our quarterly newsletter.  We hope you find this of interest and would appreciate any comments you may have.  We would also welcome your suggestions for topics to include in future editions.
Covid-19 update
Our practice nurses are in the process of doing home visits for Covid-19 booster vaccinations.  A flu vaccination will also be offered at the same time if appropriate.  The vaccine being used is Pfizer which is extremely unstable, has to be handled with care and  the nurses are only allowed to carry a small number of doses at any one time.  The nurses have to wait with the patient for 15 minutes following a Pfizer Covid-19 vaccination so this is an extremely slow process.  Two nurses working from 9.00 am - 7.30 pm on Friday19th November vaccinated 18 patients.  In comparison the same two nurses, at the beginning of the year, were able to vaccinate 72 patients at home visits in one day when administering the Astra Zeneca vaccine.  This demonstrates how slow the process is but we are working hard to ensure that our housebound patients receive their Covid-19 boosters as quickly as possible.

Covid-19 vaccination clinics are still being held at Robin Park Leisure Centre as well as other vaccination centres.

Flu Vaccinations

The majority of our flu vaccinations are being carried out at Robin Park Leisure Centre this year.  This decision was taken in view of us having to do Covid-19 booster vaccinations as well as flu vaccinations on our housebound patients and also to help with staff resilience as we have experienced staff shortages due to sickness and isolation.    Our nurses have completed most of the home visits for flu vaccinations and have also been vaccinating children in our local nurseries as well as helping out at the flu vaccination clinics at Robin
Park Leisure Centre.

AskmyGP Update
As from 29th November the AskmyGP service will open at 8.00 am, Monday to Friday.  This gives equitable access to all our patients irrespective of whether you use the internet or ring the surgery to access the AskmyGP service.
The service will close once we reach capacity for that particular day and this depends on how many clinicians we have available.  There is a limit on how many requests we can deal with safely on a daily basis and the demand at the moment continues to be exceptionally high. 

Once the Askmygp system has been closed if you feel that your request is urgent or is for a child aged 12 years or under, please contact the surgery on 01942 483777.  Your request will be passed to our Duty doctor who will assess your request.

Rugby Memories Christmas Party – Wigan Warriors

Wigan Warriors will be holding a Rugby Memories Christmas Party for elderly residents of Shevington on Friday 17th December, 1-3pm at Shevington Community & Recreation Centre, Vicarage Lane, Shevington.

The party is free and the facilities are fully accessible.

For more details, and to reserve your place please contact Claire Taylor: c.taylor@wiganwarriors.com
Introduction of New Roles to General Practice

New roles are being introduced into General Practice both directly and via the Primary Care Networks.

Practice teams look very different these days and our team at Shevington Surgery has also had some new additional roles introduced recently.

The clinical team at Shevington is as follows:

6 GP partners, 1 Advanced Practitioner, 1 Practice Pharmacist, 1 Physician Associate and another joining us from December, 1 Practice Nurse Manager, 6 Practice Nurses and 2
Health Care Assistants.
We also have additional clinical staff provided through the Primary Care Network that work alongside our practice staff team.  These staff are shared and work across all the practices in Wigan Central and North Wigan Primary Care Networks.  We share the following staff:

3 First Contact Physiotherapists, 3 Community Link Workers, 3 Pharmacists, 1 Pharmacy Technician, 2 Care Co-ordinators, 1 Adult Mental Health Worker and 1 Child Mental Health Worker.
Not all patients need to see a GP.  It may be more appropriate for someone with a musculoskeletal problem to be directed to a First Contact Physiotherapist and someone enquiring about a social issue to be directed to the Community Link Worker.   It is important that patients are directed to the most appropriate person or service to deal with their specific condition/request as soon as possible.  
Staff shortages
We continue to experience staff shortages due to sickness and staff having to isolate due to Covid-19.  This impacts on our service delivery but we are trying to provide the best possible service that we can in extremely difficult circumstances.  Our staff have been working continuously throughout the pandemic, the surgery has never closed and we have been seeing patients either face to face or remotely as clinically indicated.  We are extremely proud of our practice team and the way in which they have dealt with the situation and your support and kindness would be much appreciated.

Screening

During the pandemic, uptake rates nationally for cervical, breast, aortic aneurysm and bowel screening have dropped.  If you are invited to participate in any of these screening programmes we strongly encourage you to do so.

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR OPENING TIMES 2021/2022

Friday 24th December (Christmas Eve)


8.00 am – 6.30 pm

Saturday 25th December (Christmas Day)


CLOSED

Sunday 26th December (Boxing Day)



CLOSED

Monday 27th December





CLOSED

Tuesday 28th December





CLOSED

Wednesday 29th December





8.00 am – 6.30 pm

Thursday 30th December





8.00 am – 6.30 pm

Friday 31st December (New Year’s Eve)


8.00 am – 6.30 pm

Saturday 1st January (New Year’s Day)


CLOSED

Sunday 2nd January





CLOSED

Monday 3rd January





CLOSED

Tuesday 4th January





8.00 am – 6.30 pm

When the surgery is closed, and you require a doctor please contact NHS 111. 
Your local pharmacy is able to give advice on minor ailments and the Walk-in centres are available for minor injuries. 
 Please use NHS services responsibly and only go to A&E in the event of a serious accident/injury.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all our patients a very happy and healthy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.  
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